Draft Minutes BBP HOA Annual Meeting 23 NOV 2009
 

Before the meeting was called to order, a discussion was held concerning pet wastes and control.  Dogs on the beach remain a problem, but the beach is under the control of the city of Norfolk.  Calls should be made to Animal Control.  Within the community, maybe neighbor could ask neighbor to supervise pets properly.
 

7:10 PM:  Annual meeting called to order by President Aunchman
 

Roll Call of Officers:  Casey/Bilik/Closson present
 

Quorum Call/Proof of Notice:  Quorum established as presented by TPS count, in excess of 32 home-owners present or by proxy.
 

The motion to dispense with the reading of the 2008 minutes was seconded and passed.
 

Treasurer's Report:  From October, 2009, balance in funds reported as $26,525.80 (19,526.93 in CDs)  Allison Till also volunteered to chair a committee to look into equal assessments for all property owners.
 

Agenda item:  Randy Wright reported on plans for the shopping center across from Pleasant Avenue. Negotiations are underway to have a Harris Teter store in that location.
 

Agenda item: Eric Casey and Vern Aunchman conducted a discussion on ownership and maintenance of the white wall on the perimeter of BBP.  There are two cracks in the front entrance area that need repair.  Maintenance of the grounds outside the wall is being done by East Beach. In spite of many hours of research done by Vern, there is no clear cut ownership at this time.  There was also no full agreement on action to be taken by the homeowners.  There will be a special meeting in the spring devoted entirely to the issue of the wall.
 

Nomination and election of Officers for 2010 BOD
 

Vern Aunchman was willing to stand for re-election.  Joining him as candidates were Jim Casey, Jan Closson, Jerry Baker, and Allison Till.  There were no additional volunteers and the slate was selected by acclamation as the 2010 BBP HOA BOD.
 

The annual meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.
 

Submitted by,
Jan Closson, Acting Secretary
 

 

